
      

 

LEBA Limited 
Warnford Court 
29 Throgmorton Street 
London, EC2N 2AT 
 

 
leba@leba.org.uk 
www.leba.org.uk 
+44 (0)20 7947 4900 
 

  
Registered Office 
c/o Baxter & Co 
Lynwood House 
Crofton Road 
Orpington 
Kent BR6 8QE 
 

 
 
 
VAT Registration: 123 3536 43 
Company Registration: 06617701 
 

Belgium Gas Hub Merger 
 

Following the announcement from Fluxys Belgium of the intention to merge the gas trading services “ZTP notional” and “ZTP 
physical” on 1st October 2023, LEBA Limited have reviewed the Zeebrugge indices data suites and will be making the 
following changes. 
 
On 1st October 2023: 
 

• All LEBA Limited ZEE indices will cease publication, historical records will be kept available for reference. 

 

• All LEBA Limited ZTP indices will continue to be published as before. There will be no changes to the LEBA Limited 

ZTP index identifiers, definitions or methodology. 

 
Historical Data 
Due to the difference in the underlying pricing and measurement units’ historical data will not be merged, neither shall ZEE 
historical data form all or part of the historical data for ZTP indices. However, the ZEE historical data will be made available for 
analysis purposes. 
 
 

Customers consuming CSV files from the LEBA Limited SFTP service 
 

The following changes to the CSV files will take effect on 1st October 2023; 
 
Files in the following folders will cease to be published. Existing files will be kept for historical analysis; 
\EUROGAS\ZEE 
\EUROGAS_FORWARDS\ZEE 
 
Files in the following folders will continue to be published. 
\EUROGAS\ZTP 
\EUROGAS_FORWARDS\ZTP 
 
 
Customers using legacy files 
 

The following files will continue to be published for the time being, however all Zeebrugge lines will be published with zero 
volume, WA fields will be empty, and STATUS set to 3; 
\EUROGAS_FORWARDS\ LEBA_dd-mmm-yyyy_EUROGAS_FORWARDS.csv 
 
Files in the following folder will cease to be published as there will no longer be any useful data contained within; 
\UKGAS 
 
Access to this folder will be removed over time as all data is available under the current file structures in; 
\EUROGAS\ 
\EUROGAS_FORWARDS\ 
 
Customers still using legacy files are strongly urged to migrate to the current files where each gas hub is contained in a 
separate folder. 
 
 

For reference the Fluxys announcements can be found at: 
https://www.fluxys.com/en/press-releases/fluxys-belgium/2023/230713_press_ztp_merge 
and: 
https://www.fluxys.com/en/news/fluxys-belgium/2023/230823_fluxys_belgium_gas_trading_services_merger 
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